CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
JUNE 157, 2021
6:00 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb
Pope, Greg South, David Ivey and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation given by Jubal Feazell and the pledge of allegiance to the flag the minutes of
the previous meeting were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes
be approved as presented. Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the minutes were approved
unanimously.

The bills totaling $252,729.19 were then presented for consideration for payment. Greg South made the
motion that the bills be approved as presented. David lvey seconded the motion and the bills were
approved for payment unanimously.

Jubal Feazell made the motion to appoint Greg South to be the AMEA Election Committee Member.
Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried with Greg South abstaining.

Richard Williams made the motion not to allow Jackie Black to de-annex from the city limits of
Piedmont. Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the mayor asked the city clerk for a roll call and the
vote was as follows:

YEAS NAYS ABSTAIN
NONE John Lawrence NONE

Richard Williams

Jubal Feazell

Caleb Pope

Greg South

David lvey

Terry Kiser

Mayor Baker

Following the roll call the vote was unanimous “nays” not allow the de-annexation for Jackie Black.

Next Terry Kiser made a motion to amend Ordinance 631 section 4-12 to allow up to eight hens in a
contained area within the city limits. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried
unanimously.

After some discussion concerning manufactured home Jubal Feazell made the motion to follow the
zoning ordinance that is already in place but adding an exception allowing the footprint of the



manufactured home to change based on the property lines. Richard Williams seconded the motion and
the motion carried unanimously.

In Council Reports John Lawrence had no report.

Richard Williams had no report.

Jubal Feazell asked that everyone support the July 3" downtown event and that there would be a
meeting at the civic center on Thursday at 6:00 pm.

Caleb Pope had no report.

Greg South had no report.

David lvey said the Memorial Day ceremony for the Veterans was very well put together and everyone
did a good job.

Terry Kiser had no report.

In the Mayor’s Comments the Mayor said the Memorial event for Veterans was outstanding and the
downtown event needed to be made bigger and better. He informed the council that the piping at the
park will not happen until the fall. He also said the paving behind Mapco will happen in the next3to 4
weeks.

With no other business to come before the council Greg South made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. David Ivey seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:10 pm.



